
Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish of High Hoyland held on Monday 20rd May 2024 at 
8.30 pm at the Cherry Tree, High Hoyland 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chair:  Anthony Massouras 

Clerk:  Richard Leech 

Present: David and Jo Roberts, Mike and Kath Heaversedge, Marcus and Joanna Dacre, 
Malcolm and Margaret Pursey, Kay Reid, Barry Smith, Andrea Haigh, Robin Hugill, 
Fiona O’Connell, Kathryn Williams, John Garrity, Charles Durans. 

Also present: Ward Cllr Burnett. 

Apologies: Ward Cllr. Barnard, Will and Vicky Jowett, Gearoid O’Connell, Jasper and Tina 
Hodges. 

1. Election of Chairperson 

Mike Heaversedge stood as Chair, he was unopposed and was therefore elected to be Chairman for 
the forthcoming year. 

Proposed: Jo Roberts   Seconded: David Roberts 

Mike Heaversedge signed a Declaration of Office. 

The Chair thanked Anthony Massouras for his work as the previous Chair. 

2. Financial Statement 

The statement of accounts for the year 2023/2024, was given by the Clerk.    

As of 31st March 2024, a balance of £1.00 in petty cash was reported.  

The Clerk updated the meeting re the precept demand. The Clerk informed the meeting he would 
continue to act on a voluntary basis and therefore no precept demand was made. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

3. Ward Boundary Change. 

The Clerk updated the meeting regarding the proposed relocation of High Hoyland into the Dodworth 
West Ward from Penistone East Ward. The proposal made by BMBC was contested by both the 
Parish Meeting, Ward Councilors and residents of High Hoyland. 

Following these representations, The Boundary Commission have rejected the BMBC proposal. 

Ward Cllr Burnett informed the meeting that further comments could be made to the Boundary 
Commission to reiterate the feeling of residents, the deadline being July 15th 2024. 

4. Any other business 
Nothing to report. 

The meeting was closed at 20.46. 

Approved :  Signed by the Chair Mike Heaversedge    July 29th 2024 


